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Sheriff Manuel Gonzales III

NEWS FROM 
HEADQUARTERS

Hello residents and visitors to Bernalillo County. The Sheriff’s Office 
would like to wish each and every one of you a happy and prosperous 
New Year. May your hopes, wishes, dreams and resolutions come to 
fruition during the New Year.  

Check out our newest episode of Inside 
the Sheriff’s Office! Tune in today and 
hear from Sergeant Dudewicz and learn 
about our Safe Child Unit. Sergeant 
Dudewicz and other members of the 
Safe Child Unit are experts in their field 
and they make an incredible impact 
on the lives of children and families in 
Bernalillo County. 

This unit receives roughly 2,500 CYFD 
referrals for abuse and neglect every 
year! In 2019, Sheriff Manuel Gonzales 
III and other leaders like Sgt Dudewicz 
knew a specialized unit needed to 
be initiated to take action. Watch the 
video at the following link.

https://www.facebook.com/BCSONM/
videos/730035024320071

We have undergone numerous administrative and procedural changes within the Sheriff ’s 
Department this past year and we look forward to working with you, our community and 
visitors of our county to continue to provide you with the superior service you have 
come to expect. 

This newsletter is intended for residents and visitors of the County of Bernalillo, the Sheriff ’s 
East Area Command, North Valley Area Command, and South Valley Area Command. The 
purpose of our newsletter is to keep an open line of communications between you, the 
citizens, and us, the deputies, who are sworn to protect you and your property.  

Please feel free to forward this newsletter to any and all your neighbors who are interested 
news, crime fighting tips, and communication from the Bernalillo County Sheriff ’s Office. 
If any person wishes to be placed on the internet e-mail distribution list please forward 
that request via e-mail to tgartenmayer@bernco.gov

Working together to 
help our community! 

Happy New Year! 
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COMMAND STAFF

On behalf of the Bernalillo County 
Sheriff’s Department, we would 
like to extend our heartfelt thanks 
to those of you who donated food, 
clothes, toys, and other items to our 
Annual Holiday food/toy box drive. 
Thanks to your generosity, we were 
able to deliver over 50 boxes of 
food and toys to 50 families in need 
during the Holiday Season. This 
small gesture had an overwhelming 
positive impact on the families we 

were able to help out. With your 
support this endeavor would not 
have been possible. Deputies and 
department personnel through 
their daily interactions with the 
community nominated all the 
families that were sponsored.  We 
would like to thank all department 
personnel for their time and 
dedication to this cause, along with 
our community partners.

The Sheriff ’s Office holds a shift bid 
every January where our uniformed 
patrol deputies select area commands 
and shifts to work for the next 6 months. 
This shift bid is based on department 
seniority and our manpower is divided 
amongst the three area commands 
(North, South, East) based on crime 
analysis, population, calls for service, 
and safety concerns. 

Please feel free to introduce yourself to 
these fine men and women when you 
see them out and about patrolling your 
community and neighborhoods.

Please see shift list at the end of this issue! 

NEWS FROM 
THE SHERIFF’S OFFICE

In this issue

WE WORK TO 
KEEP YOU SAFE!

2	 NEWS FROM THE SHERIFF’S OFFICE 
Sheriff’s Office Deputies and Staff 
come gother to feed families in need

3	 NEWS FROM THE EAST AREA 
Winter storm warning & advisory- 
Know the difference

4	 NEWS FROM THE SOUTH & NORTH 
Shift bids & be on the loookout for 
porch pirates and thieves

5	 NEWS FROM ADMIN SUPPORT 
Making the Civil Process easier for you

6	 NEWS FROM CID & SAFETY TIPS 
January is Human Trafficing Awareness 
Month & post holiday safety

SPREADING CHEER TO 
THE COMMUNITY
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A few residents have called the Sheriff’s Office inquiring about 
the difference between a winter storm warning, winter storm 
advisory, or winter storm watch. It important to know the 
difference between these alerts so you may better plan and 
prepare for future changes in the weather. 

The follwing information is courtesy of the National Weather 
Service and the American Red Cross:

Winter Storms 
Winter storms can range from a moderate snow over a few 
hours to a blizzard with blinding, wind-driven snow that lasts 
for several days. Some winter storms are large enough to affect 
several states, while others affect only a single community. 
Many winter storms are accompanied by dangerously low 
temperatures and sometimes by strong winds, icing, sleet and 
freezing rain. 

Regardless of the severity of a winter storm, you should be 
prepared in order to remain safe during these events. 
Winter Storm Outlook - Winter storm conditions are possible in 
the next 2 to 5 days.

Winter Weather Advisory - Winter weather conditions are 
expected to cause significant inconveniences and may be 
hazardous. When caution is used, these situations should not 
be life threatening.

Winter Storm Watch - Winter storm conditions are possible 
within the next 36 to 48 hours. People in a watch area should 
review their winter storm plans and stay informed about 
weather conditions.

Winter Storm Warning - Life-threatening, severe winter 
conditions have begun or will begin within 24 hours. People in 
a warning area should take precautions immediately.

NEWS FROM THE 
EAST AREA COMMAND

Know the Difference

The EACC would like to thank all the residents who showed support and 
holiday wishes to our deputies at the substation during the Christmas 
season! The weather stayed relatively mild, so there weren’t any traffic 
issues or road closures during the holiday break. Snow is inevitably com-
ing so please continue to be careful on the roads, and drive with caution 
and respect for other drivers. Stay home during bad weather if you can.
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Beginning on Saturday, January 2nd, we will be implementing the new shift bid 
for all 3 of our Area Commands.  If you are not familiar with what this means, here 
is an explanation: Twice a year, once in January and a second time in July, deputies 
assigned to the Field Services Division (patrol) are given the opportunity to select 
which Area Command they would like to work in and which time of day they would 
like to work, based on department seniority.  This gives deputies a chance to work in 
various locations throughout the county, as well as the opportunity to experience 
different shifts over the course of the day.

Here in the South Area Command, we are retaining a good number of deputies 
who already work here, some remaining on their current hours, and others trying 
a different shift, but we look forward to keeping their knowledge and experience 
of our South Valley area, and utilizing them to continue providing quality service 

BCSO offers the following advice:
BE ON THE LOOKOUT FOR PORCH PIRATES/ THIEVES

•	 If a suspicious vehicle is observed following delivery 
trucks in your neighborhood, please contact the 
Sheriff’s Department immediately with a description of 
the vehicle, license plate, and occupants. 

•	 Try to get physical descriptions such as gender, 
approximate height, weight, and what they are wearing 
so you can tell a deputy.

to all of you.  We are excited to be getting 
some personnel that are going through 
their first assignment to the South Valley 
Area as well.  These deputies will all get 
the opportunity to see what a great 
community we have here, and will all 
work hard to earn your trust, and we have 
every expectation that they will do so.

Your shift supervisors for the upcoming 
bid will be Lieutenant Pete Golden 
and Sergeant Javier Madrid (day shift), 
Lieutenant Michael Fisher and Sergeants 
Rubel Tafoya and Jeffrey Hunter (swing 
shift) and Lieutenant Colleen Bultmann 
and Sergeant Patrick Rael (graveyard 
shift).  If you need to speak directly with a 
supervisor, you can contact them through 
dispatch at 798-7000.  As always, to have 
deputies dispatched for calls for service, 
also call 798-7000 and speak with a 
dispatcher, and in emergencies of course, 
call 911.

One thing on our agenda for the new 
year is to attempt to establish regular 
meetings between the Area Commander 
and business owners in the area to discuss 
the needs of the business community 
and their expectations and experiences 
with the Sheriff’s Department.  If you are a 
business owner and would like to discuss 
this further, please feel free to contact 
Captain Joshua Kingsbury at 314-0012 
directly.  

We are excited to get this new year started 
and have several new strategies in the 
works to continue the high level of service 
that we strive to provide you.  If you would 
like to discuss this or have any other 
questions or concerns that you would like 
to talk with us about, you can always call 
me directly at the South Area Command 
Center at 314-0010.  

•	 Check with your delivery company to make sure your package 
was actually delivered. Know exactly what is in the missing box.

•	 If you have a security camera on your home, get a copy of the 
video to the Sheriff’s Department.

•	 Ask your neighbors if their cameras captured the incident.
•	 Many business offer deliver to a “safe location “such as CVS or 

Walgreens. Your package would be delivered there and you 
can pick it up. This is one option to ensure the security of your 
packages if you will not be home and present to receive them. 

First, from all of us here at the Sheriff’s Department, we would like 
to wish you and yours and safe and happy holiday season, and a 
prosperous New Year.  New Year is often a time for making changes, 
and here at the Bernalillo County Sheriff’s Department, it is no 
different.

NEWS FROM THE 
SOUTH AREA COMMAND

NEWS FROM THE 
NORTH AREA COMMAND

“Here in the South Area Command, 
we are retaining a good number of 
deputies who already work here...”
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Evictions, Domestic Violence Orders, 
Emergency Restraining Orders and Writs 
of Restitution.  What does all of this mean 
and how does it all get to the people in a 
timely manner?  The service of the judicial 
processes can be very overwhelming and 
confusing.  The Bernalillo County Sheriff’s 
Department (BCSO) is responsible for the 
service of all judicial processes within 
Bernalillo County.  The BCSO Civil Division 
can be reached at 505-468-7340.

Our team of sworn and civilian staff work 
diligently and are to support you through 
this process.  The Sheriff’s Department 
cannot provide legal advice or any other 
legal matter.  For any legal advice or 
direction, you should contact an attorney 
or legal aid.  However, the BCSO is able 
to provide the services to get any court 
order served professionally and within 
the timeframe allotted by the courts or 
state statute.  There is a standard $40.00 
fee for all civil services.

Domestic Violence Orders and 
Restraining Orders are issued by a District 
Court Judge.  Any direction and forms 
you may need can be located at the 
2nd Judicial District Court located at 400 
Lomas NW.  Once an order has been 
issued, two copies of that order should 
be delivered to the BCSO Civil Division 
located at 400 Roma NW on the 1st floor.  
Our trained staff and Deputies will then 
submit one copy of the order to Warrants 
Section for input into the system.  The 
second copy will then be assigned to a 
Civil Unit Deputy for service.

Information reference an eviction 
process or how to remove a tenant 
from a property can be found at the 
Metropolitan Court located at 401 
Lomas NW.  Once a landlord receives a 
judgement permitting the removal of 
a tenant from a property, the BCSO will 
make an appointment, complete service 
of this order and remove the tenant from 
the property.  This service is also a $40.00 
fee.

Our Civil Unit Deputies are highly trained 
and well versed in the civil process.  The 
process of service can be very stressful and 
taxing for everyone tinvolved.  The BCSO 
takes great pride in the professionalism 
and the empathetic approach we take 
with each of our customers.

The BCSO Civil Division, located on the 
1st floor of 400 Roma NW, is also home to 
our Records Management System (RMS).  
Our staff are able to offer the services and 
support needed to obtain any incident or 
crash reports generated by our agency.  A 
report is usually available for release and 
pick-up within 7-10 days of the incident 
or crash.  These reports are available at 
$0.50 per page.

Due to the on-going COVID pandemic, 
our office lobby hours are currently 
Monday through Friday 10:00 AM until 
2:00 PM.  If at any time you are in need of 
immediate law enforcement assistance 
or are in an emergency, please contact 
our 24-hour dispatch center at 505-798-
7000 or dial 911.

NEWS FROM THE 
ADMINISTRATIVE SUPPORT UNIT

MAKING THE CIVIL PROCESS 
EASIER FOR YOU
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Members of the Special Victim’s Unit and the Ghost Unit are 
vital participants in the Young Adult Court. 

The mission of the Young Adult Court is to enhance long term 
public safety and reduce recidivism by working in partnership 
with young adults, supporting them to make a successful 
transition into adulthood. The Young Adult Court Program is 
a partnership of key criminal justice stakeholders. Honorable 
Judge Cindy Leos is the presiding judge with team members 
from the Second Judicial District Court Pretrial Services, Public 
Defender’s Office, District Attorney’s Office, Bernalillo County 
Sheriff’s Department and community treatment providers. 
Young adult participants are between the ages of 18 and 25 
and this is part of a pre-plea or post-plea program. 

Detective Autumn Neas and Detective Justin Roybal have 
devoted a significant amount of time to this program. They 
are assigned several participants, for which, they complete 
check-ins on a weekly basis. Occasionally, they are required 
to do home visits, especially for participants on house arrest. 
The detectives ensure the participants have an open line of 
communication with law enforcement and the justice system. 

Through this program, detectives have built strong community 
relationships with individuals who would normally have a very 
negative interaction and view of law enforcement. Their positive 
attitude and dedication to the mission of the program has had 
a tremendous influence on the lives of these participants.

Just a reminder now that Christmas has passed don’t leave 
big boxes sitting out on the road or sticking out of a trash can 
to be picked up. Cut them up and dispose them at a recycle 
center if they won’t fit in a bin. A box for a 65” TV or X-Box/
laptop, etc., is just telling potential thieves what you have 
inside your home. 

When taking down Christmas lights/decor, please be careful 
going up and down a ladder, and don’t do it alone. Also don’t 
do it if it’s windy or if there is moisture outside, that makes 
surfaces and ladders slippery. There are thousands of trips to 
the Emergency room each year for people falling off a ladder 

or the roof. And if you fall, and nobody is home to help you, it 
could make a bad situation worse.

 There have been a couple of house fires in the county that 
were caused by space heaters and candles, so please be 
careful when using any indoor heating source, fireplace, 
wood-burning stove or candles, and make sure there are no 
flammable materials nearby, (blankets, firewood, newspapers, 
etc.) Don’t leave the house with anything burning and make 
sure your pets can’t knock them over if you have indoor 
animals. Have a Happy New Year in 2021! 

NEWS FROM THE 
CRIMINAL INVESTIGATIONS UNIT

January is Human Trafficking Awareness Month- January 11, 2021

Wear blue clothing, snap a photo, and post it to social media using
 #WearBlueDay to raise awareness of human trafficking. 

GENERAL SAFETY/CRIME 
REDUCTION SAFETY TIPS
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Deputy Shawn Quintana
Deputy Matthew Chance
Deputy Christian Erb
Deputy Kenneth Whitezell
Deputy Tom Carlin
Deputy Charles Tuberville
Deputy Shaun Sanchez
Deputy Paul Pepin

Lieutenant Sam White
Lieutenant Tim Lopez
Lieutenant Steve Aragon
Lieutenant Van Eldredge
Captain Broderick Sharp

Comedy Workshop
Laughter is known to improve health, ease stress, 
and loneliness. Comedy and humor can help older 
adults cope with social isolation due to the pandemic. 
Join former “Tonight Show” writer Jo Firestone every 
Tuesday in January as she helps participants use 
humor as an outlet with social/brain stimulating 
activities and techniques to be funny and experiment 
with jokes. The workshop is free for adults 55+ and will 
be held online via Zoom on Tuesdays, Jan. 5, 12, 19 and 
26, 2021 from 2-3 p.m. Individuals can participate in all 
four classes. Register at: https://bit.ly/3nQSQNW

Dance Classes 
Bernalillo County and Keshet Dance have teamed 
up to offer online group dance classes for Bernalillo 
County seniors. Physical activity is extremely important 
for older adults and dance classes are a perfect way 
to increase mobility, relieve stress, and re-energize. 
Beginning Jan. 19 thru May 8, 2021, Bernalillo County 
seniors 55+ can participate in “Fine Wine Dance: 
Improvisational” and “Fine Wine Dance: Move and 
Stretch.” Classes are one hour in length and held via 
Zoom. Interested persons can view the class schedule 
and register at: https://bit.ly/38tMXA2.  Use Promo 
Code: BERNCO21 when registering. 

Book to Movie Adaptation
Discuss short stories and/or novels and their movie 
adaptation. Every third Tuesday of the month 
participants read a selected story and watch the movie, 
and then meet online to discuss the movie’s fidelity 
to the book. Each class is limited to 25 participants 
for optimum group exchange. The program lineup 
includes: 
Jan. 19: The Wisdom of Eve, a short story by Mary Orr 
published in Cosmopolitan (1946), and the movie “All 
About Eve” (1950) 
Feb. 16: The Bear Came Over the Mountain a short 
story by Nobel Prize-winning author Alice Munro 
published in The New Yorker (1999), and the movie 
“Away From Her” (2006) 
March 16: Rashomon short story by Ryunosoke 
Akutagawa published in Shincho (1922), and the 
movie“Rashomon” (1950) 
April 20: Dracula by Bram Stoker, a novel published in 
1887, and the movie “Bram Stoker’s Dracula” (1992) 
Participants must register for each class individually. 
Classes are held from 4-5 p.m. All written materials 
and movies must be attained independently. Movies 
are available on streaming services like Amazon Prime, 
Google Play, Netflix, or YouTube. Class is by phone and/
or online. Register at: https://bit.ly/3nLcRpc   

Paint a Portrait 
Free online painting classes will be offered in January, 
February and March 2021. The winter classes were 
promoted on the Senior Services email list and 
Facebook page and have already filled up. Additional 
classes are being contemplated for Spring. Participants 
receive an art kit by mail with a canvas, paints, 
brushes and a disposable apron. Participants need a 
computer, internet, a valid email address, and physical 
mailing address for mailing of materials. No painting 
experience is required. 

Bernalillo County Senior and Social Services provides 
health and quality of life initiatives for Bernalillo County 
residents to improve economic wellbeing, education, 
health, and family & community development. Senior 
centers are currently closed due to the coronavirus 
(COVID-19) public health emergency. During normal 
times Senior Services does program development 
for county senior centers operated by the City of 
Albuquerque Department of Senior Affairs. Staff help 
serve meals and assist city staff with other planned 
activities. The department also addresses food 
insecurity, transportation barriers, and social isolation 
of seniors in the community. Senior lunches are still 
available for pick up at five locations. Visit the website 
for more information and/or to sign up for the email 
list.  

GOODBYE FRIENDS....
The Sheriff’s Office would like to recognize and congratulate the following 
Sheriff’s Office employees who entered retirement in 2020. Thank you for 
your unwavering dedication and service the citizens and visitors of Bernalillo 
County. You will be missed.

NEWS FROM

BERNALILLO 
COUNTY

The Office of Senior and Social Services 
is expanding virtual program offerings 
for seniors. The free online activities 
for Bernalillo County residents 50+ 
aim to help older adults remain 
physically, emotionally and mentally 
engaged. The new offerings include 
a comedy workshop, dance classes, a 
book to movie adaptation discussion 
group, and a painting class. The online 
programs have limited capacity so 
interested seniors are encouraged to 
register promptly. 

BernCo Expands Online 
Activities for Seniors



 

SOUTH AREA COMMAND CENTER 
KINGSBURY JOSHUA CAPTAIN CAR-7 
SOUTH WATCH I       
BULTMANN COLLEEN LIEUTENANT L-13 
RAEL PAT SERGEANT S-19 
MCCAULEY JOHN SERGEANT S-29 
AGUILAR JONATHAN   118 
ARMIJO DOMINIC   306 
BACA JOSHUA   314 
CHAVEZ NOAH   156 
FOSTER WILLIAMS   171 
HERRERA LORENZO   222 
LEVISON PHILLIP   274 
LOZANO MARTIN   297 
MARQUEZ ISAAC   231 
MARTINEZ  JOE PETE   119 
SKROCH JONATHAN   162 
STOFFEL RYAN   285 
SOUTH WATCH II       
GOLDEN PETE  LIEUTENANT L-3 
MADRID  JAVIER SERGEANT S-25 
MARTINEZ  PETER SERGEANT S-09 
BISHOP JUSTIN   175 
BUTLER STEVEN   131 
CARHART KEVIN   174 
COGGINS CHARLES   139 
CRUZ ENRIQUE   215 
DENGER BRADLY   372 
FINCHER DERRICK   168 
GARCIA JOSEPH "EJ"   181 
MCLEOD ANTHONY "TONY"   272 
MEDINA ISAAC   243 
SIGNORELLO BLAKE   255 
VIGIL  ANTHONY     304 
WHITE GARY   398 
BALISTRERI NICK   123 
HESSINGER JOSH   334 
MADRID LEE   236 
MOYA JOHNNY   199 
OSBORNE JOHN    260 
SCHLANGER DAVID   114 



SOUTH WATCH III       
FISHER MICHAEL LIEUTENANT  L-11 
HUNTER JEFF SERGEANT S-37 
TAFOYA RUBEL SERGEANT S-22 
HIX DONNIE SERGEANT S-03 
ARBALLO OMAR   367 
BROCK ADRIENNE   135 
CLOUD BENJAMIN   141 
COOGLER WILLIAM   142 
FERNANDEZ MICHAEL   300 
GRIMES DELANY   348 
HARRIS  KATHRYN   213 
LASSLEY BRYAN   266 
LEVISON MICHAEL   218 
LIVINGSTON AMITY   196 
MASON ROBERT   232 
PRYDE CUTTER   288 
REGALADO LEROY   295 
REYNOLDS BRANDON   258 
RODRIGUEZ IRIS   279 
ROSEMON PAUL   253 
TENCZA SEAN   205 
HEREDIA ALLY   385 
BURNS DANIEL   201 

NORTH AREA COMMAND CENTER 
ROMERO CHRIS CAPTAIN CAR-9 
NORTH WATCH I       
BULTMANN COLLEEN LIEUTENANT L-13 
BARTHOLF  JON SERGEANT S-01 
MCCAULEY JOHN SERGEANT S-29 
CHAVEZ LOREINA   286 
CURRY KEITH   116 
DUCHAUSSEE ALFRED   289 
FLAVIN MICHAEL   250 
GALLOWAY JUDY   188 
HALBGEWACHS ETHAN   194 
LAPIERRE TYLER   217 
MCCUTCHEON CHRISTOPHER   349 
MCGEE JORDAN   341 
PLACENCIO JUSTIN   356 
ROMERO SETH   170 
NORTH WATCH II       



HAMPSTEN JAMES "JC" LIEUTENANT L-04 
FOSTER JASON SERGEANT S-10 
MARTINEZ PETE SERGEANT S-09 
BERRY BOYCE   320 
HALSEY BRAD   167 
HOWE DOMINIC   278 
MACKEY RAYMOND   256 
PEREZ RONALD   101 
SANDOVAL DANIEL   133 
SHERFY TAMMY   249 
SMITH ANDREW   397 
SZUREK ANTHONY   363 
THROGMORTON NICHOLAS   153 
TORRES DORENA   290 
WILLIAMS RAQUEL "ROCKY"   323 
ZILINK PETE   324 
HALLSTROM KEVIN   332 
NORTH WATCH III       
LONGHI LANCE LIEUTENANT L-14 
MARRUJO NICK SERGEANT S-12 
HIX DONNIE SERGEANT S-03 
ARIAS  ARNIE   264 
CORONA JOSE   147 
CURRY WESTON   321 
EICHERS ROBERT   380 
FEIST TAYLOR   160 
FITZGERALD STEPHANIE   358 
GALLEGOS DEREK   187 
GILPIN WILLIAMS   248 
GOMEZ DEMITRI   209 
GUTIERREZ DONACIANO   302 
LENTE KENDRA   155 
MORELAND JEFFREY   317 
SALGADO THOMAS   340 
SHORES JOSH   339 
TUELL KRISTOPHER   346 
WALKER JOSHUA   268 
WENGER CALEB   312 

EAST AREA COMMAND CENTER 
BLACKMON BRANDON CAPTAIN CAR-9 
EAST WATCH I       
BULTMANN COLLEEN LIEUTENANT L-13 



MONTOYA PAUL SERGEANT S-24 
BARNES WESLEY SERGEANT S-27 
ARMIJO JOSEPH   335 
BALDONADO MARCO   129 
GIBSON JOSHUA   383 
LAMOUREUX MATTHEW   234 
MARTINEZ   JOEY   309 
MARTINEZ LICON GINO   307 
RILEY RYAN   193 
ROYBAL JESUS   330 
YOUNG AUSTIN   169 
EAST WATCH II       
HAMPSTEN JAMES "JC" LIEUTENANT L-04 
FREDERICKSON JAMES  "JIMMY" SERGEANT S-32 
ALDREDGE STEVE   154 
ARMSTRONG BREANA   125 
BARKER MICAH   282 
BORRECCO MICHAEL   113 
DUNBAR IAN   189 
GALLEGOS GREG "GG"   184 
HAWORTH ZACHARY   214 
VALDEZ FELIX   270 
JENNINGS RAMONA   240 
EAST WATCH III       
LONGHI LANCE LIEUTENANT L-14 
EDWARDS LUKE SERGEANT S-23 
JOJOLA ESTEVAN   173 
KMATZ NATE   252 
LOWE ROBERT   303 
MESSINA ANTHONY   316 
NAVARRO ANGELINA   117 
RICHARDS DEVON   325 
SANDOVAL SANTIAGO   342 
SZABO DOMINIC   126 
VASQUEZ MORENO DANIEL   333 

SPECIALTY UNITS     
DWI UNIT       
WILLIAMSON ARRON LIEUTENANT L-2 
JENKINS TYLER SERGEANT S-08 
BARTRAM JEFFRY   273 
CHAVEZ LEROY   379 
GURULE MARC   369 



HAMMEREL JEFFREY   327 
MARQUEZ VALENTE   299 
TRAFFIC UNIT       
BRYANT MORGAN   136 
CRAWLEY JOSHUA   115 
GARCIA GILBERT   132 
GRUNDHOFFER GREG   219 
MAGEE SCOTT   238 
WILCHER GREG   287 
K-9 UNIT       
RAEL MATT LIEUTENANT L-12 
COTTON STEPHEN SERGEANT S-31 
BRYCE ISAIAH   103 
LITTLEFIELD DAVID   183 
MARTINEZ GREG   244 
THORNTON BRIAN   373 
COMMUNITY ACTION TEAM (CAT)     
KIMBROUGH JUSTIN LIEUTENANT L-16 
SCHMIDT RYAN SERGEANT S-34 
BARNES WESLEY   105 
CERNA MARK   151 
DE LA CRUZ NICHOLAS   112 
LINKER KYLE   127 
MORA JOSHUA   337 
SCHWARTZ AARON   361 
SKINNER JORDAN   362 
TOLEDO CHRIS   366 
MOBILE COMMUNITY ACTION AND STABILIZATION TEAM (M-CAT) (CAST) 
STARR CHRIS SERGEANT S-30 
CORDOVA SERGIO   257 
IVERSON TRAVIS   311 
SANCHEZ JEREMY   396 
ORTEGA ANTONIO   159 
MAURICIO DANIEL   221 
DUDLEY DAVID   343 
MIRABAL TYLER   394 
OTERO CONNOR   203      

 


